

## Sussex Yacht Club

### **Minutes of House Committee Meeting held at Shoreham on November 2<sup>nd</sup> 2017**

Present: Helen Foster, Ian Bush, Brenda West, Ann Macey, Natalie Stansell

Apologies for absence: None received.

Matters arising from the last meeting.

Unacceptable behaviour – dealt with by Steve.

Vaping: 7 day notice re E Cigarettes – which will no longer be permitted inside the Clubhouse building. Notices have been placed in the Clubhouse.

Bar staff – ongoing.

Comments Book: Some e-mails received to be entered in the book.

#### **Recent Events:**

Thursday October 26<sup>th</sup>: Commodores reception/party. Great evening. Guest lists to be discussed when planning next year's event.

#### **Forthcoming Events:**

November 18<sup>th</sup> Prize Giving – all in hand. Sam Lippett

Posters required HF/JB

Volunteers are required to put up Xmas decorations on 1st Dec and take down on 5th Jan. 0930 start and breakfast at 1130 for the volunteers.

David Skinner has kindly agreed to dress the foyer Christmas tree. It needs to be left in the foyer for him. HF/NS

December 1<sup>st</sup> Club night /Christmas dinner. DJ will be booked so can incorporate Xmas party as part of club night. Prompt seating for dinner followed by raffle and DJ starting at 2130. Same costs.

New Year's Eve – This has been advertised in 'In The Wind'

Tickets booked and paid in advance at early bird price of £40 per ticket – each member may purchase their own ticket and up to three for non-members.

Advertising required.

**2018** January 12<sup>th</sup> Club Night & Grand Raffle

January 13<sup>th</sup> Panto

Saturday February 17<sup>th</sup> AGM

**Bar & Catering:**

**Food on premises:** Current rule states can eat own food at picnic area by flag pole and on balcony. This rule still stands.

Participants in the training courses have experienced difficulties in being served before their lunch breaks finish. It is suggested that they pre order by 11o/clock to ensure the lunch is ready to be served when they break for lunch. Nats to liaise with Kevin Headon.

Nats asked for two items from the House budget. These purchases were agreed.

**Epos Till:** Training should be minimal and hopefully the till will be up & running for Prize Giving Dinner.

**AOB** Set a January date at the next House meeting to clear bar cellar.

**Next Meetings:**

**Thursday November 30<sup>th</sup> @ 09.30**